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DISTRICT 13 O.S.5.T.F. MEETS IN TERRACE BAY 

Terrace Bay High School had the honour of hosting 
the North Shore Branch, District 13 of Ontario Second 
ary Schools Teachers Federation. This branch was form 
ed last year. Purpose of the meeting was Professional 
Development Day. The overall theme was to discuss 
the problems in different subject areas ‘which are uniqu 
to smaller, more isolated high schools, such as those on 
the North Shore. 

Approximately 70 teachers attended, coming from 
Manitouwadge, Schreiber, Nipigon, Red Rock, and 
the host school, Terrace Bay. 

Coffee and doughnuts, compliments of the Terrace 
Bay High School Board, preceded registration at 2:30 
The teachers then dispersed to various subject seminars, 
including Mathematics, Science, Geography, English, 
History, Commercial, Physical Education, Technical 
and Principals. From three thirty to four, there was a 
general meeting in the Auditorium. Comments were 
given by W. Farrell, Chairman of the Board, Mr. W 
Rowsome, Principal, and Mr. K. Wooster, Area 
Superintendant. 

At four o'clock, Mr. W. Gibben, of Kenora, who 
is the Educational T.V. Co-ordinator for the Depart- 
ment of Education, was introduced. He spoke on the 
benefits to be derived from Educational T.V. He also 
stated that an E.T.V. Station will open in Toronto in 
September 1968, and by 1972, there will be 34 
stations operating in Ontario, one being in the Lake- 
head to serve the North Shore. Mr. Gibben answered 
the question "Why use E.T.V.?" by saying that T.V. 
is a versatile aid to teachers, covering different sub- 
ject areas in different ways. T.V. brings in apparatus 
too expensive to be used in most schools, and can be 
shown in slow motion, which would help to explain 
various areas. This type of T.V. is not a substitute 
for good teachers, it is not entertainment, but an 
accepted way of life-E.T.V. provides enrichment 

    

    

essential. to aid teachers in their work. Using a 
video tape recorder he demonstrated what kind 
of programs would be available to E.T.V. school 
rooms. 
A Social Hour followed at the Curling Club 

Lounge before the assembly met for dinner at the 
Terrace Bay Motor Hotel. The guest speaker for 
the evening was Mr. Jack Stokes, M.P.P. for 
the Thunder Bay Riding, who spoke on the new 
Robarts legislation, which will reduce the number 
of local school boards from 1600 to 100. 

  

COUNCIL QUOTES 

Reeve E. Cavanaugh presided for the regular © 
meeting of Town Council in Terrace Bay, with 
Councillors Roy Bray, Jack Caccamo, Dave 
Desrosiers, and Roly Sinotte present. Minutes 
were read by Clerk Hanley and adopted. 
Reeve Cavanaugh suggested that the duties of 

the buiiding inspector be clarified. 
Correspondence--A letter was read from the 
Children's Aid Society, recommending that 
the Societies of Fort William and Port Arthur 
be amalgamated, and called the District of 
Thunder Bay Children's Aid Society. 
Recreation Association asked council about 

lighting for a toboggan slide on lower Lakeview 
Drive.. 
A letter from J.A. Ferrier, mill manager, 

Kimberly-Clark, informed council that the 
company had requested that wrecked cars, behind 
the B.A. station, which can be seen from the 
mill road, be removed as soon as possible, by 
the owner. 
The report from the Fire Department was as 

follows-- Fire prevention Week was observed, 
and literature (Cont'd on page 4) 

  

        

 


